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EGCS Pollution in 
Pacific Canada: 
Investigation of 
Canada

Information and summary of an ongoing process 
with the Commission for  Environmental 
Cooperation on Exhaust Gas Cleaning Systems, 
STAND.earth is alleging that Canada is in 
violation of their own species and ecosystem 
protection laws by allowing the discharge of 
scrubber wastewater following IMO rules

The submission

Many countries have domestic laws that are similar to those of 
Canada which act to protect fish habitats and endangered 
species. Further, other international agreements contain 
provisions for the enforcement of domestic laws. As such, there 
are likely other countries that are potentially in violation of 
multilateral agreements by allowing the continued discharge 
of scrubber wastes.

03 IMO Rules contradict Domestic 
laws and Multilateral Agreements

According to the Government of Canada: The volume of 
scrubber waste discharges on Canada’s Pacific Coast doubled 
between 2019 and 2022 from 44 million tonnes to 88 
million tonnes.

02 Discharge volumes

Scrubber washwater contains persistent and bioaccumulative 
contaminants, is strongly acidic, and a source of thermal pollution. 
These various pollutants can worsen water quality and 
bioaccumulate throughout food webs, and have been identified as 
problem contaminants for endangered species recovery.  Further, 
scrubber wastes are often not discharged into pristine 
environments, but rather ecosystems already bearing some 
contamination. Inputs of contaminants from scrubber wastes may 
push ecosystems beyond thresholds.

Predators at or near the top of the food chain, such as salmon and 
orcas, often bear greater pollution burdens and may suffer greater 
adverse impacts as a result. There are only 74 Southern Resident 
killer whales remaining in the wild with critical habitat for 
both populations found in British Columbia coastal and 
internal waters. 

01 Sensitive Areas Species at Risk
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In MEPC 81/5/4 and MEPC 82/5, the Committee has been urged to consider 
whether the use of scrubbers as an equivalent to low sulphur fuels is aligned 
with requirements outlined in regulation 4 of MARPOL Annex VI:

1) MEPC should adopt a resolution calling on shipping operators to 
immediately stop the release of scrubber discharge wastes in areas 
identified for their sensitivity, vulnerability, or conservation value.

2) IMO should encourage national maritime administrations to ban the 
discharge of scrubber waste within their jurisdictional waters and to stop 
approving scrubbers as an alternative compliance method for ships 
registered under their flags until a global ban is introduced.

3) MEPC should explicitly prohibit the use of scrubbers as a means of 
alternative compliance, thereby removing practices under MARPOL which 
are inconsistent with the obligations of IMO Member States under 
international treaty law, including human rights law;

Ideal MEPC outcome
Resolution of support


